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   Beginning in the summer of 2009, the Wyoming County Soil 
and Water Conservation District conducted an assessment of 
stream channel erosion sites on the Cattaraugus and Clear 
Creeks within the Arcade Village Limits at the request of the   
Village of Arcade Superintendent of Public Works. This assess-
ment was limited to the eastern portion of the Village of Arcade 
because the section of the Cattaraugus Creek downstream of the 
confluence of the Clear and Cattaraugus Creeks had been     
adequately protected due to previous bank stabilization projects 
undertaken by the Village of Arcade, USDA Natural Resources 
Conservation Service, Pioneer Central School District and the 

Wyoming County Soil And Water Conservation District. 
 

   In July of 2009, a complete Streambank Erosion Assessment 
report was presented to the Village of Arcade. This report was 
funded through the NYS Soil & Water Conservation Committee 
ñPerformance Measure Financial Project Assistanceò to the    
District. The report identified a total of 16 potential project sites ï 
6 sites on the Cattaraugus Creek and 10 sites on the Clear Creek 
that were in need of channel clearing of trees & debris and 
streambank stabilization. All of the project sites were a high priori-
ty to protect public infrastructure as well as to protect private 

properties.  
 

   A summary of this report was submitted to the New York State 
Emergency Management Office in hope of securing funding 
through the Hazard Mitigation Grant Program.  In the fall of 2012, 
the Village of Arcade was awarded approximately $600,000 to 
fund the engineering, design and construction of 2 project sites 
on the Cattaraugus Creek and 3 sites on the Clear Creek within 

the Village.  In the next two years, the District worked closely with 
the Village of Arcade and the engineering firm of Clark Patterson 
Lee from Rochester, NY to develop cost estimates, engineering 

plans and bidding process.  
 

   In the spring of 2015, contracts were awarded to begin the     
construction at these projects sites.  D&H Excavating, Inc. from   
Arcade, NY was awarded the Clear Creek sites and Keeler           
Construction Company, Inc. from Albion, NY was awarded the 
Cattaraugus Creeks.  Approximately 1,770 of streambank protec-
tion is expected to be completed at all sites by the end of August 

of this year.   

530 feet of streambank stabilization on Cattaraugus Creek 

Replaced pre-cast concrete retaining wall on Clear Creek Completed streambank stabilization on both sides of Clear Creek  
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